        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF SEPTEMBER 1, 2016
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on September 1, 2016.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Chris Macek, Eric Lucentini

Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
Mail
Letter from Attorney General regarding bylaw changes
Notice from Planning Board of a walk-thru of the Village regarding parking and the needs for apartments

An invitation from the Planning Board for ZBA members to attend their Sept. 14 or 28 meetings

Copies of setback rules from Jim Hawkins

At 7:30 p.m. Jay Poirier had an appointment to discuss his project at 106-108 Bridge Street.  Melanie Dreher, Peter Lapointe, and Heidi Kramer were also in attendance. The Board reviewed the drainage plan done by Doug MacLeay. Jay said that the necessary curb cut had been approved. He then presented a landscape plan done by Snow and Sons Landscaping. Jay said he had a man scheduled to start on the landscaping on Sept. 15. He expected the drainage and parking would take two weeks, followed by two weeks of landscaping. He expected it all to be completed by mid-October.  The Board reminded Jay of the condition in the decision granting him a special permit that stated: "A final landscaping plan, including parking, planting, landscaping, drainage and related exterior modifications to the site, with special attention to Zoning Bylaw Subsection 5.3.3, shall be prepared by a Civil Engineer or Landscape Architect and presented to and approved by the Zoning Board prior to the issuance of an occupancy permit for the units, and the applicant shall complete the installation of the approved plan by July 1, 2016."

Jay said he couldn't do the exterior work on the property until the reconstruction of the   house was complete. Jay planned to advertise and rent the units during the month of September, before the landscaping was complete. Jay and Melanie explained that the reconstruction was late getting started, and that they needed occupancy by September 24 for insurance purposes. Michael explained that the condition was specific, because so many neighbors had voiced concern over the project. Peter Lapointe said that the Building Inspector could issue a temporary Certificate of Occupancy, allowing the building to be occupied, then issue a permanent one later. The Board was concerned about what might happen to any tenants if the conditions were not met. Joe said the plans could have been submitted to the Board months ago, even if the work was not done. He said the Board could approve the plans and issue a letter giving a conditional approval to proceed.
A motion was made by Joe, seconded by  Michael, to accept the drainage plans dated June 30, 2016, drawn by MacLeay Engineering and the landscape plan dated June 16, 2016 drawn by Snow and Sons Landscaping.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstention: Eric
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, that following review by Town Counsel, the Board would write a letter, with conditions, allowing the Building Inspector to issue a temporary Certificate of Occupancy by September 15 and a final Certificate of Occupancy no later than November 1. The final Certificate of Occupancy to be contingent upon completion of all conditions as listed in the decision dated November 23, 2015.


Voting in favor: Noah, Michael, Joe, Chris


Opposed: None


Abstention: Eric

The meeting recessed at 8:23 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Pamela Miner.
The meting resumed at 8:45 p.m.

The Board found that having reviewed the language of Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 9.4.3,  that the sign on the roof at 1155 Mohawk trail conforms with the existing bylaw and therefore there is no need for a variance.

The Board found that the applicants, having agreed to remove existing banners from the East and North Walls of the building, by September 6, that the remaining signage would be in compliance with Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 9.4.5, which requires that signage not aggregate more than ten percent (10%) of the area of the wall area on which it is displayed, therefore allowing the permitting of the roof sign as stated in in Section 9.9.2.

The Board found that the roof sign in question does not extend above the highest part of the front wall and is therefore allowed under Section 9.4.3.
A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to approved the above three findings.

Voting in favor: Joe, Michael, Noah, Chris, Eric Lucentini


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

At 9:20 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. Michael seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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